Notice of Declaratory Statement

DEPARTMENT OF BUSINESS AND PROFESSIONAL REGULATION
Division of Alcoholic Beverages and Tobacco
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Department of Business and Professional Regulation, Division of Alcoholic Beverages and Tobacco has received the petition for declaratory statement from Chris L. Harriman on February 16, 2017. The petition seeks the agency's opinion as to the applicability of Florida Administrative Code Rule 61A-3.019, subsections (1) and (3) as they apply to the petitioner.
The Petitioner seeks a declaratory statement from the Division as to whether Rule 61A-3.019 requires a Veteran of Foreign Wars ("VFW") post or lodge to serve individuals who are not members of their post, but are members of other affiliated VFW posts.
A copy of the Petition for Declaratory Statement may be obtained by contacting Department of Business and Professional Regulation, Agency Clerk's Office, 2601 Blair Stone Road, Tallahassee, FL 32399-2202, (850)717-1183, AGC.Filing@myfloridalicense.com.

Please refer all comments to Daniel McGinn, Esq., Office of the General Counsel, 2601 Blair Stone Road, Tallahassee, FL 32399-2202, Daniel.Mcginn@myfloridalicense.com. Except for good cause shown, motions for leave to intervene must be filed within 21 days of this notice. DS: 2017-004 DBPR Reference #: 2017-010106.
